
 

 

October 2009           
Mahalo nui from Friends of the D.T. Fleming Arboretum [FOFA] for a 
successful volunteer workday at the D.T. Fleming Arboretum. With good 
attitude and determination, projects were completed. 
 
‘Ohe seed was collected for reforestation efforts, Weeds were pulled, Piles 
of prunings hauled to dump site, Irrigation pipe exposed for repair, Papala 
Kepau seed removed and Glycine vine cleared from the Iliahi. 
All projects planed were completed! 
27 hours of volunteer labor saved FOFA $560 in paid labor. 
 
Together, the Native Hawaiian Plant Society and Friends of the Fleming 
Arboretum [FOFA] have contributed to the preservation of Hawaii’s oldest 
and largest native arboretum and its native species, supporting a valuable 
conservation resource for Hawai’i. 
 
FOFA will be posting your generous contribution in our website, along with 
photos, and in our upcoming newsletter. 
 
With sincere appreciation, 
FOFA 


